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GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                      

March 16 – Beeville New 
Life Church 

April 20 – Beeville Faith 
Lutheran Church 

 

 

The wind blows where it wishes, 
and you hear its sound, but you do 
not know where it comes from or 
where it goes.  So it is with 
everyone who is born of the Spirit.  
John 3:8  

Ken Houston 
Community 
Spiritual 
Director 

It’s beginning to become 
evident that spring is in 
the air.  The last few days 
have been Chamber of 
Commerce weather for 
South Texas.  Springtime 
in Alaska is much 
different than anything I 
have experienced 
anywhere else.  The days 
leading up to spring are 
cold and snowy then all 
of a sudden the weather 
turns warmer and the 
trees and bushes begin to 
bud.  Almost overnight 
the trees are covered with 
new leaves and some of 
the most beautiful flowers 
you have ever seen begin 
to bloom.  The cool thing 
about the flowers is they 
grow in some unusual 
places.  On the north 
slope you see miles and 
miles of brown muskeg 
with no color evident. 

See Ken Page 2 

 

 Todd Fuller 

Community 
Lay Director 

Howdy Windmill Emmaus, 

Spring Break already?  
Spring, the time of year for 
growth, ever-changing beauty 
and the beginning of new 
things (physically, 
emotionally, and spiritually).  
Let us introduce some new 
beginnings, some new 
traditions, and some new 
plans for future endeavors.  

 “He taught me to sing a new 
song, a song of praise to our 
God.  Many who see this will 
take warning and will put 
their trust in the Lord”, Psalm 
40:3. Sing that new song 
Windmill Emmaus and put 
your trust in him. 

WE (Windmill Emmaus) are 
working on establishing new 
ways to increase participation 
in events.  If you have 
suggestions, please find a 
board member and provide 
your input. Sing that new 
song at our next gathering, 
New Life Church Beeville on 
the 16th.  BE THERE! 

De Colores, 

S. Todd Fuller   

    



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  
Fourth Day Talk  
at a gathering,  

 Contact: Mark Garcia 
markanna3@gmail.com 

361-354-3982 
 

 

Prayer List 

Bennett Hester  Steve Murphy 

Jake Moreno  Guaddy Lopez 

Joe Ray Loya 

 

Louella Syring 

Kennedy, Texas 

February 4th Day Speaker 

 

 

 

 Ken continued from page 1 
 
But if you look real close you find flowers about the size of your little finger nail 
everywhere.  They are every color under the rainbow.  It is truly a miracle from God. 

I say all of that to remind us of God’s handiwork.  When was the last time you really 
stopped and noticed God’s beautiful world?  Do you stop and think He put it all there 
for us to enjoy?  Do you thank Him for the beauty?  Let’s not forget that God is evident 
in everything we see.  Keep the “Son” in your eyes. 

DeColores 

Ken 

 
FYI 

Men’s Walk #64 is in need of Pilgrim applications.  Please contact Sandy Benavidez (see contact info 
on page 3). 

Women’s Walk #65 is in need of team applications.  Please contact Melinda Leal (see contact info on 
page 3). 

mailto:fschulenburg@msn.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Sandy Benavidez 

Lay Director 
Walk # 64 

April 20-23, 2017 
 

 

 

We now have 10 confirmed pilgrims for Walk #64. We had our 3rd team meeting 
and heard some really awesome talks. Everyone is doing great on their talks. The 
Good Lord is bringing us together as a team. The next team meeting is on March 25, 
2017 at First United Methodist Church in Beeville. I want to remind everyone that 
both the inside and outside teams will meet that day. This is the last meeting before 
the walk. The meeting will start promptly at 8:00a. So we need to be there at 7:30a. 
Remember the team fees are $228.00 and are due as soon as possible.   

I ask the community to keep our hearts & ears open for pilgrims. I trust in the Lord 
to fill this walk with pilgrims. I ask for prayers for the team that we come together 
as a team and make this the best walk ever. I thank the Lord for what has been done 
and will be done. 

De Colores, 
Sandy Benavidez 
361-449-0094 
 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

Melinda Leal       

Lay Director    

Walk  #65 

October 5-8, 2017 

 

 

Time has come and gone and here we are!!!  Thank you to everyone that has turned 
in team applications.  I am still in need of several more.  I know how busy we get 
and time just gets away from us, but if you have that little nudge on your heart to 
serve, please be sure and get your team application in no later than Sunday, March 
12th.  We will be going to team selection on March 19th.   I have scheduled our team 
meetings for the following dates:  May 20th (Inside & Outside) Faith Lutheran 
Church, Beeville; June 10th (Inside Only) First United Methodist Church, Beeville; 
August 26th (Inside & Outside –Team Fees will be due) First United Methodist 
Church, Beeville and our last meeting will be September 16th (Inside Only) First 
United Methodist Church, Karnes City.  Women’s Walk to Emmaus #65is set for 
October 5-8, 2017.   Mark your calendars!!  
 
I also humbly ask for our community to continue praying about sponsoring a 
pilgrim.  It’s never too early to start getting those applications in.   Over the last 10 
years, I have seen so many glowing faces of women leave Zephyr… I ask that you 
pay it forward.  Share the light of Christ and let’s make this THE BEST WALK 
EVER!!!! 
 
De Colores, 
Melinda Leal 
melindabenavidez@yahoo.com 
361/354-3714 
 

mailto:melindabenavidez@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  
BOARD MEMBERS  2017 
  
Todd Fuller              (Community Lay Director)  
Mark Garcia             (Assistant Community Lay Director) 
Gilbert Guajardo      (Secretary) 
Danny Dobson         (Treasurer) 
Debbie Rackley       (Community Board Rep)             
Ken Houston            (Community Spiritual Director)                                                
Norm Sulaica           (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Gary Conklin           (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Dean Fleming          (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Glenn Ford 
Jon Richardson        Glenda Harbaugh 
Glenda Baker         Lou Schulenberg 
Frank Gonzales          Gilbert Gonzales    
Pennie Parker 

 
  
                
  
           
 
  

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     
BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Windmill Emmaus , 
P. O. Box 26,  Beeville, TX 78104.  If you already have a subscription, Danny Dobson will notify you when you 
need to renew.  To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to windmillprayers@gmail.com and 
Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund              $12955.72 

Scholarship Fund     $3950.00 

Total Funds Available   $16905.72 

 

 

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but 
would like to contribute to the financial needs of 
your Windmill Emmaus Community, donations can 
be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer), P. O. Box 26, 
Beeville, Texas 78104. 
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